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CITIC Pacific is committed to excellent standards of corporate governance
and a full description of the operation of the Board, system of internal
control, Audit Committee, Remuneration Committee, Codes and financial

reporting may be found on page 55 of the 2003 Annual Report.

The Board currently comprises ten executive and six non-executive
directors of whom four are ‘independent’ under the Rules Governing the
Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited

(the ‘Listing Rules’).

The Audit Committee has reviewed the Interim Report with management
and the Company’s internal and external auditors and recommended its
adoption by the Board. The Audit Committee is consisted of two independent
non-executive directors, Messrs. Alexander Reid Hamilton (Chairman) and
Hansen Loh Chung Hon and one non-executive director, Mr Willie Chang.
The Committee members possess diversified industrial and professional

experience including that of accounting and finance.

The Interim Accounts, which are prepared in accordance with SSAp 25
‘Interim Financial Reporting’, have been reviewed by the Company’s
independent auditors PricewaterhouseCoopers in accordance with the
Auditing Standard sAs 700 ‘Engagements To Review Interim Financial
Reports’ except that the scope did not extend to the results of the listed

associated company, Cathay Pacific Airways Limited.

The Company has adopted the Model Code for Securities Transactions by
Directors of Listed Companies contained in Appendix 10 of the Listing
Rules. Having made specific enquiry, all Directors have complied with the
required standard set out in the Model Code throughout the six months
ended 30 June 2004.

Throughout the period, the Company was in compliance with the Code of
Best Practice contained in Appendix 14 of the Listing Rules.





